
From: Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 1/30/2014 4:11:41 PM

Subject: FW: Dept of Administration bill signing

FYI -  Wilkins can't attend.

From: Patel, Swati
Sent: Thursday, January 30, 2014 4:11 PM
To: 'David Wilkins'
Subject: RE: Dept of Administration bill signing

We understand completely! I will let her know about your prior commitment.

Swati

From: David Wilkins [mailto:David.Wilkins@nelsonmullins.com] 
Sent: Thursday, January 30, 2014 4:07 PM 
To: Patel, Swati
Subject: RE: Dept of Administration bill signing

Swati,

I hate it but I will be in Washington next Tuesday and Wednesday. I am on the board of the Republican State 
Leadership Committee with folks with Ed Gillespie and we have a very important board meeting next 
Wednesday morning in Washington and I just cannot miss it.

I really appreciate you and the Governor thinking about me. It means a lot to me and I really wish I could do it. 
But I am already obligated to be in Washington Tuesday and Wednesday of next week.

Thanks,

David

From: Patel, Swati [mailto:SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Thursday, January 30, 2014 2:50 PM
To: David Wilkins
Subject: Dept of Administration bill signing

Ambassador Wilkins,

I wanted to let you know that we have rescheduled the Department of Administration bill signing event to next 
Wednesday, February 5th at 11:00am in Columbia at the State House. (It was cancelled this week due to the snow 
and the General Assembly cancelling session.)

The Governor would like to invite you to attend and speak at the event next Wednesday since you had a large part to
play in government restructuring efforts during Gov. Campbell (Co-chairing the 1991 Government Restructuring Task
Force) and while you were Speaker, sponsoring Dept of Admin bills.

Please let me know if you would be able to participate in the event. I would be happy to give you details of the press 
event and talking points if your schedule will permit your attendance. Our plan right now is to have you and Iris 
Campbell make remarks at the event to give historical perspective on the impact of this legislation. She has already 
agreed to participate.
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Hope you had a good trip to Canada this week! Call if you have any questions.

Swati S. Patel
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor.South Carolina 
1205 Pendleton Street 
Columbia, SC 29201
DD 803.734.5095

Confidentiality Notice

This message is intended exclusively for the individual or entity to which it is addressed. This communication
may contain information that is proprietary, privileged, confidential or otherwise legally exempt from
disclosure.

If you are not the named addressee, you are not authorized to read, print, retain, copy or disseminate this
message or any part of it. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately either 
by phone (800-237-2000) or reply to this e-mail and delete all copies of this message.

To ensure compliance with the requirements imposed by the IRS, we inform you that any U.S. federal tax
advice contained in this communication (including the attachments) is not intended or written to be used, for the 
purpose of (a) avoiding penalties under the Internal Revenue Code or (b) promoting, marketing or 
recommending to another party any transaction or tax-related matter[s]. To provide you with a communication 
that could be used to avoid penalties under the Internal Revenue Code will necessarily entail additional 
investigations, analysis and conclusions on our part.


